Inter Basin Compact Committee Basin Roundtables
Rio Grande Basin Roundtable
MEETING MINUTES
September 10, 2024, at 2:00pm
Rio Grande Water Conservation District
Alamosa, Colorado
Call to Order 
Amber Pacheco called the meeting to order.  
The agenda was approved as presented.
Cindy moved to approve the minutes of the August 13 board meeting as presented.  Karla seconded the motion, and the motion carried.  
Public Comment
Casandra McCuen, Rio Grande Restoration Project, announced that Rio Reels is scheduled for November 15 at the Ski Hi Complex.  
Heather Dutton, SLV Water Conservancy District announced that on September 18, the Rye Resurgence Project is hosting a Harvest Party starting at 5 p.m. at the Colorado Farm Brewery.   
Christi Bode Skeie reminded the group that the 2-3-2 Partnership is having an event on September 18 from 8:30-4:30 at the new Wellness Center in Del Norte.   
Rio de la Vista announced that they will be hosting a Ditch Water Workshop, October 25.
Craig Cotten, Colorado Division of Water Resources, noted that they have released a new 10-day. Curtailment is down to 5% on the Rio Grande and 0% on the Conejos.  He also noted that there is a new conservancy district attempting to be formed in the Northwestern portion of Subdistrict 1.    
Jeff Rodriquez, Colorado Water Conservation Board reminded the group of a few deadlines coming up.  The C9 summit will be held in Crested Butte on October 1 & 2.  CAWA Drought Grants are accepting applications with a deadline of December 13, 2024.  Turf Replacement program is open until October 31.  CWCB deadline for state WSRF is October 1, and WPG and PEPO Grant deadline is December 1.  Technical assistance grant deadline October 15.  
Nathan Coombs noted that the CWCB meeting will be in the Valley in September.  He also encouraged attendance to the C-9 summit.    
Casandra McCuen, gave the Education Committee Update.  She noted that they had a great tour of the Upper Rio Grande Projects and are currently planning the “Pre-Thanksgiving Extravaganza” Conejos System Tour for October 11, 2024.  
Amber presented a request for a testimonial for a GOCO grant application for the Lobatos Bridge Outdoor Classroom and Recreation Enhancement Project.  Cindy moved to approve a testimonial.  Marty seconded the motion, and the motion carried.  
Nikita Cooper presented the San Luis Valley Canal Implementation Project: Phase II.  Heather moved to approve the project.  Karla seconded the motion, and the motion carried.  
Nathan Coombs presented the Confined Aquifer Recharge and Recovery Study.  Keith moved to approve the project as presented.  Pete seconded the motion, and the motion carried.    
Rob Phillips and Jay Yeager presented a preview of the Farmers Union 1 D Bridge Crossover Bridge Replacement Project.  This bridge is where the Rio Grande Canal crosses over the Farmers Union and the current structure is over 100 years old.  The SLV Irrigation District and the Rio Grande Canal have recharged a combined average of 134,000 AF per year into Subdistrict #1.  The total project cost is $349,800, requesting 10% ($34,980) from Basin, 25% ($87,500) from the Irrigation Company and the remainder from the state fund of $262,350.  Up to 500 CFS runs across that bridge at times.  Rio Grande Canal and Santa Maria Reservoir Company are very supportive of the project.  
The meeting was adjourned at 3:45.  

      







      
 
 
